3-Dee Vision and the Water Framework Directive - What does it mean to me? 

The avalanche of paperwork regulating agriculture makes it difficult for even the most efficient farmer to keep up to date with everything, and you could be forgiven for ignoring something that will not be fully introduced until 2012. Nevertheless, regulation derived from the Water Framework Directive will begin to take effect in 2005, and will have implications for nearly every aspect of your farming operations. The Davan Catchment, part of the 3-Dee Vision Project, has been set up to find out just how much it will affect farming, and what help, financial or otherwise, should be offered to individual farmers to enable them to continue unaffected by the new regulations.

The stated aim of the Water Framework Directive (WFD) is to return all water bodies, including rivers and burns to good “ecological” quality, in other words, something like their original natural state. 

To achieve this, the main provisions of the Directive which are likely to affect farming are:

· Controls on abstraction and impoundment, which might affect water supplies, farm dams and reservoirs, and irrigation of fruit or root crops.

· Controls on engineering operations, including dredging, ditching, drainage and flood prevention. 

· Controls on diffuse pollution such as run-off from fields, leaching of nutrients or pesticides from soil into surface and ground waters. It may also include outfall from field drains or surface water drains. 

Farmers will be required to seek permission for all of the above from SEPA, who will carry out a risk assessment before granting approval. Some activities will be controlled by a license, similar to the current licensing system. Less potentially damaging activities will be given permission subject to General Binding Rules, probably based on existing codes of good practice. Those activities considered to pose the least risk to the environment will be allowed to continue unaffected, but must still be registered with SEPA.

The 3 Dee Vision Project has been set up to look at how the Water Framework Directive will operate in practice, and what measures may be needed to ensure three different tributaries of the River Dee meet the standards laid down in the Directive.


The catchments chosen include one urban and two rural communities, and in each one the emphasis is on different problems typical of lowland watercourses throughout Scotland. The Elrick Catchment Project looks at the problems of run-off from residential and industrial areas into an artificially engineered burn; the Tarland Project considers the problems of flooding and the need to deal with sewage and waste water coming from a growing village community; the Davan Project is concentrating on the problems of diffuse pollution coming from farmland, in particular silt and phosphates, which have been shown to cause problems in Loch Davan, downstream from the Project area.
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